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Your comments and submitted materials are encouraged.

June Meeting

Date: June 14, 1983

Topic: CCBA. Where are we going?
What are the costs?

Time: Cocktails at 6pm
Dinner at 7pm

Place: Pzazz's Restaurant
5401 West Good Hope Rd.
Milwaukee

Menu: Buffet 
Beef, Ham, Chicken
Fresh Fruit, Relishes
Mashed Potatoes and Gravy
Green Beans Almondine
Tossed Salad, Potato Salad
Cole Slaw, Macaroni Salad
Jello, Italian Bread and Butter
Beverage

Cost: $10.50

receive a free dinner.
-Bylaw changes be presented at
June membership meeting for a
ratification vote.
-An ad hoc committee be appointed
to examine the issue of proposed
Executive Secretary paid position
within CCBA. The committee will
report to the full board with its
recommendations on the amount of
salary to be paid, level of skill
required, responsibilities of the
position, and the process for
selecting the individual to fill
the position.

Committee Reports

Special Programs: Two profes-
sionals have been recruited to
facilitate a gay discussion group
set for this fall.
Membership: Ten new members were

accepted in the organization.
These include three business, six
individual, and one associate
memberships.
Investment Club: CCIC completed
one third of the National Asso-
ciation of Investment Club course.
Group has September targeted for

its first stock investment.
Currently has $3,000 in bank.
Public Relations: First edition
of "Cream City:Special Edition"
completed. Looking for quarterly
issues in future.
Research . and Referral: Karin Long
agreed to become the committee
chairperson, which has been vacant
for some time.
Housing and Development: At May
meeting, Committee agreed on sub-
committees to organize activity
around.
Foundation: Major activity is
fundraising for proposed Gay and

Prepaid reservations must be in by
June 9th. Use enclosed envelope.

Since the Board of Directors
has just completed a budget for
the coming fiscal year beginning
July 1, it is time to provide
opportunities for mutual exchange.
We feel that it is urgent for all
our members to understand the work
of the Cream City Association
Foundation, the role it is playing
in the development of the Commu-
nity Resource Center. Since the
budget is being increased signi-
ficantly, dues will increase to
meet our expanding needs for per-
sonalism and leadership.

Board Action
In its April 24 meeting the

CCBA Board passed the following
motions:
-An ad-hoc committee be appointed
to review designs for a new CCBA
logo. The committee would be
charged with selecting the artist
for the design of the new logo,
preparing a statement of the image
the logo should convey, report to
the full board with proposals, and
finally select the actual logo.
- To begin a new member incentive
program where any current member
bringing in three new members will

UpComing Events

June 5	 CCBA/GAMMA Brunch, UWM Student Union/
Kenwood Inn, 12:30pm

June 11	 GAMMA Boat Cruise aboard "Iroquois"
Board ship at 6:30pm. Milwaukee River at Clybourn
Bridge. Trip to last 2 hours. $5.50 in advance.
$6.00 at gangway.
Mail reservations to GAMMA, 2511 North Farwell #1..
Milwaukee, WI 53211

June 12	 Wine Tasters: The White Wines of Italy, 5:00pm

June 14 Membership Dinner Meeting, Pzazz Restaurant

June 15 Membership Committee Meeting, 6:00pm

June 27	 Board of Directors Meeting, 5:30pm

July 11	 Membership Dinner Meeting

July 26	 Board of Directors Meeting, 5:30pm

August 5 GAMMA Boat Trip aboard Iroquois

August 7 GAMMA/CCBA Brunch, 12:30pm

August 13 Membership Cookout

August 25 Board of Directors Meeting, 5:30pm
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Lesbian Resource Center for Mil-
waukee. Noted that Center propo-
sal will be discussed at the next
meeting of the Governor's Task
Force on Gay and Lesbian Issues.
The Women's Coalition will be de-
veloped as a resource in the Cen-
ter's development.

CCBA and Milwaukee
Welcomes NABC

Although clearly 79% of Mil-
waukee's gay/lesbian community
rate this city as good or okay
place to live, members of the
Board of Directors of the National
Association of Business Councils
found out it was•a "great place"
to spend time.

A random sampling of the 26 out
of town visitors representing 11
of the 18 member cities found com-
ments like, "the people here are
really great," and "I thought I
was going to be bored, but instead
I would love to come back again"!

Without a doubt, CCBA members
and friends rolled out the red
carpet for the guests that we have
been trying to lure here for over
two years. According to one CCBA
host, "I think everyone of them
left with a smile on their face."
Certainly the level of being im-
pressed ran in both directions.
With a minimum of six CCBA board
members participating in every
event, there was room for those
same people to be "very impressed
with the calibre of leaders in-
volved with this organization."

In addition to the many deci-
sions made at the May 14 Board of
Directors meeting, genuinely
launching NABC into a healthy fu-
ture, officer elections were held.
According to Bylaws, President-
elect Sarah Craig assumed the
Presidency at the end of the Board
of Directors meeting. She received
a unanimous vote of acclamation.
Other officers re-elected include:
Steve Desdier of San Diego and
Ralph Navarro, treasurer and sec-
retary, respectively. Elected •
Vice President was Anita Gherardi
of Bay Area Career Women, San
Francisco and chosen as President-
Elect was Werner Kuhn of Albany,
NY.
• The NABC Convention/Board of
Directors meeting will take place
November 4-6, 1983 in Los Angeles.

Roommate Wanted

Large 3 bedroom house near UWM.
$230 mo.+1/3 utilities. Call,
964-9105 Ray or Jerry.

McCrea Speaks to NABC

The following are excerpts from
Ron McCrea's speech to the joint
NABC/CCBA luncheon on May 14.
McCrea is Governor Earl's press -
chief, and is openly gay.
"I do feel a sense of stigma from
time to time when I am dealing
with strangers. You'll meet peo-
ple and say you're the governor's
press secretary, and they'll say
'Oh, you're the one!'"

"Lest we become too confident
and too complacent about what has
been achieved in Wisconsin, I
thought I would read you a little
of the governor's mail. 'Dear
Tony, You are not a stupid man,
but you have just made a stupid
appointment (McCrea) which will
assure you of being a one term
governor. It is going to be your
achilles heel because it goes in
direct opposition to the teachings
of the Bible."

"I guess the message is that
the battle out there certainly is
not won. That is is still right
here at home. I think that you
all in the private sector and in
your profession. . . you are going
to be at the cutting edge of the
destruction and the explosion of
this very damaging stigma. And I'
think that you all should take
that to heart. Take it as a com-
pliment. And know that its going
to be a part of your role as you
go forward in your business
lives."

From GayLife•, May 19,1983 .

GAMMA/CCBA Sponsors
Brunch

CCBA has joined GAMMA in
sponsoring a new social event,
namely a Sunday Brunch at the
Kenwood Inn of UWM's Student
Union. The first brunch will be
held Sunday, June 5 at 12:30pm.
The second is set for August 7.

Wine Tasters to Meet
The Wine Tasting Club of CCBA

announces that its June meeting
will feature a lecture and tasting
of Italian white wines.

This session will be held on
Sunday, June 12 at Dick's home.
Dick lived in Italy for a number
of years and had many opportu-
nities to travel and study the
wines of the region.

All CCBA members are invited to
join the club. No previous wine
experience is necessary. Expenses
are shared. Meetings are gen-
erally followed by a dinner at a
local restaurant. Call Dick at
873-6021 or Stan at 277-1464 for
reservations or information.

CCBA on the Run

A CCBA contingent is now
forming to run in the "Proud to
Run'83" event scheduled for Sun-
day, June 26. the 10K (6.2miIes)
or I mile 'fun run' is being
hosted in Chicago by Frontrunners
as part of that city's Gay and
Lesbian Pride Week. The event has
a $7.00 entry fee and registration
forms are in the May 19 issue of
"GayLife" newspaper. Anyone
interested in joining the CCBA
contingent can contact Stan at
277-1464.

Milwaukeean Appointed
GRNL Director

The Gay Rights National Lobby
announced May 15 that Kathy
Patrick, a five year Milwaukee
resident, has been appointed to
head its new Midwest office in
Chicago. The office is scheduled
to open sometime this summer. Ms.
Patrick has a background in com-
munity organizing and political
activity. Patna has -been a mem-
ber .of Wisconsin NOW's Lesbian.
Rights Task Force and helped co-
ordinate the successful fight for
AB 70 and a Lesbian and Gay civil
rights ordinance in Milwaukee.

New Book for
Gay Catholics Emerges

Homosexuality and the Catholic
Church, just published by the
'Thomas More Press is, according to
Professor Dan Maguire of Marquette
University a "Landmark volume
which signals a maturation of
Catholic conscience on a subject
long and cruelly closed by ignor-
ance and fear."

The book is a collection of •
talks given the the First National
Symposium on Homosexuality and the
Catholic Church. Chapters include
works by gay and lesbian Catholics
as well as well-known Church theo-
logians and scholars.

The book is available at book-
stores in paperback.

Briefs

-Recently, all members were sent
two very important surveys.
PLEASE fill them out completely
and return them in the pre-
addressed enclosed envelope! We
desire to know not only your in-
terests within the organization,
but we wish to know your talents
and special interests to insure
that your talents are known by
those of us in the membership,
who, from time to time, may need
input from your special area.
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Thoughts about...
CCBA
Thoughts About. . . CCBA

A fundamental unwritten law of
every civilization, especially
those built on some form of dem-
ocracy, is that the more you band
together for some common good, the
greater will be your respect in
the larger society.

Ever so slowly, gay people are
coming further out of their clo-
sets and their little paranoid
"safe" worlds and coming together.
Not only is it good to be meeting
others so very much like you, but
to be able to begin working to-
gether for some larger good beyond
gonadal needs is truly refreshing.

We, CCBA, desire to raise the
level of professionalism within
the lesbian/gay community of Mil-
waukee. We wish to claim that
which is correctly ours from the
larger Milwaukee community. We
wish to nurture our own businesses
and to help those grow and become
successful, because the more they
are a success because of us, the
more they will give back to us, or
we can turn and stop their at-
tempts at selfishness.

Because of the fact that we at
CCBA are primarily white and male,
we haven't come to grips with the
reality of being a minority that
is oppressed. To many of us run
for the "safe" closets and our
white secure power base when
waters get rough. We haven't
learned to call trash for what it
is. We haven't yet walked to the,
tune of blatant homophobia because
we can be invisible.

While we cannot change the fact
of our race, nor our mostly male-
ness, we can and must come to un-
derstand what it means to be mi-
nority. We must learn from women
and people of color and handicap.
We must learn if we are to truly
become free and successful.

Our crazy world is heaving
between traditional fears like
racism and homophobia and launch-
ing into an entirely new order of
spcisions based on interest, de-
sire and ability.

Gay people, because many of us
do live in both worlds, have the
opportunity to help lead the way
from fear into genuine interde-
pendence, which is the only thing
that will allow us to survive into
the 21st Century.

CCBA is taking the leadership
in this movement here in Milwau-
kee. Truly, we have only just
begun, but the road is charted and
we are helping to blaze the way.
We are being acknowledged because
of our unflagging strength and
courage.

However we cannot do this with-
out each of our members accepting
responsibility to move us ahead.
We need each of you helping con-
cretely. Join us at our June
meeting to learn where we are go-
ing, how you can specifically help
and how much it will cost us as we
grow in leadership. The price of
leadership is never cheap, its
costs are high, but the reward is
success! See you June 14 at
Pzazz.
Ralph Navarro
President

Business Highlights:
Behavior Management

'Consultants
Behavior Management Consultants

is an eleven year old, certified
out-patient clinic offering a va-
riety of services. Mike Roller, a
master's level psychologist on the
staff, points out that since it
serves gays and straights, gay
people can use its services and
have the services paid for with an
employee insurance program without
loss of privacy.

25% of Mike's clients are gay,
most of them managing to attend a
series of counseling services
funded largely or entirely through
insurance. Few clients pay di-
rectly.

The clinic offers several
services gays might want, in-
cluding psychotherapy and
hypnotherapy, the latter for
reducing stress, cutting out
smoking, or reducing weight.

"Hypnosis is to weight loss
what Novocaine is to dentistry,"
Mike explains; hypnosis makes it
easier to stay on a diet and lose
weight.

Mike also counsels gay couples.
He is interested in developing
group sessions for gays who would
like to work with others on a
common goal.

He has worked with younger gays
struggling with the trauma of
coming out and with older gays who
are heterosexually married and
coping with double lives.

Drug and alcohol abuse coun-
seling are also available at the
clinic in a program coordinated
with DePaul Rehabilitation Hosp-
ital and Alcoholics Anonymous.

People who need any form of
psychological test for employment
reasons can also call on the
clinic staff.

Located in the Continental Bank
Building at 7th and Wisconsin, the
clinic is convenient for gays who
would like an evening appointment,
when parking downtown is no pro-
blem. The phone number is
272-6868. Regular hours are

9:30am to 5:00pm with evening
appointments available.

The staff includes a psychia-
trist, licensed psychologists and
a psychiatric social worker.

Briefs

- You may have wondered how we
choose our meeting dates. It is
the same formula that has been
used since day one. First of all,
our meetings take place during the
second full week of every month.
The days are chosen to rotate to
insure that everyone has a chance
to attend at least one meeting
every three months.

- Gay Rights National Lobby needs
your help. As you know, they are
the only group acting as a full
time lobby for OUR needs. The
heart of any type of
representative government is the
pressure of the lobby. To make
that system work, there is a need
for many people to become part of
a phone tree. Some of our most
important issues at the moment in-
clude AIDS funding, not to mention
a national gay rights law. For
further information on how you can
help contact either David Brandon
in Racine at 1-632-0502 or Ralph
at 445-5552.

-The Board of Directors wishes to
urge all members to attend the
June 14 meeting at Pzazz's Rest-
aurant. Organization by-law
changes have been approved by the
Board and must be approved by the
membership.

-The CCBA Board has voted to cont-
inue its policy of pre-payment for
its monthly membership dinner
meetings. This is necessary to
expedite the registration process
at these monthly events, more
necessary as the organization
grows. This policy of no refund-
ing unless registration is can-
celled before the deadline date
will continue also.

Newsletter Loses Art Director
With this issue, we sadly announce
the resignation of Bob Stocki, who
has art directed the CCBA news-
letter for over a year.

Bob has donated countless
hours typesetting, laying out and
pasting up the newsletter each
month, taking away precious time
from his freelance design business.

We wish to thank Bob for his
enormous contribution to CCBA
in the past.

Bob will continue his participa-
tion in CCBA by storing the
mailing list on his office computer.
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Serving Continuously
*Daily Specials

Mon.-Fri. 10:30. AM-9PM
Sat.-Sun. 11AM-8PM

716 W. Wisconsin Ave.
224-9065                        

`MI 

PEGASUS
Travel and Tour
Consultants, Inc.

953 North Twenty-Seventh Street/Suite One/
Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53208/(414) 344-7878

VACATION SPECIALS FOR JUNE

Featuring Sitmar 10-day "Thanksgiving Holiday
Cruise" from $1990. Receive a gift certificate
valued from $250-350. Only 5 staterooms left!
Charters: London from $529, Frankfurt from $549.
Summer: "Gay Pride Day" in Chicago, June 26th.
Round trip transportation from The Finale Lounge,
brunch, mini-tour, PARADE and six hours at
Leisure in New Town. All inclusive price...$35.00

"EXPERIENCE AN ODYSSEY . . . CALL PEGASUS"



Portrait Photography
Business - Personal

Passports

Old Photographs
Copied and Restored

Theatrical - Pets

Beddow Studio
7405 West Harwood Ave.

476- 3777

AN ANNOUNCEMENT

Si Stein
is pleased to announce

he has joined
the firm of

HEAD & SEAMANN INC.
as a sales associate.

6000 N. Port Washington Rd.
office, 964-3900
home, 278-0328

PROGRESSIVE PRINTS
INSTANT OFFSET PRINTING

414/264-5345

13013 REIMER	 2909 N. HUMBOLDT BLVD.

OWNER/MGR.	 MILWAUKEE. WI 53212

Our Member Businesses
ANGERMEIER 6 ROGERS/Attorneys at Law 	  224-6060
625 North Milwaukee Street, 4400

BANGERT, FARRIS & BLONDIS/Attorneys at Law 	  263-1113
804 East Center Street

BEHAVIOR MANAGEMENT CONSULTANTS 	  272-6868
BARTLEY BELL, DDS 	  963-0223
400 West Silver Spring Drive

A. SCOTT BISHOP, RN/Esalen, Accupressure 	  .276-0460
BRADY STREET STD CLINIC 	  272-2144
1240 East Brady Street

BREITLOW STUDIOS/Photography 	  476-3777
CLUB BATHS 	  276-0246
704A West Wisconsin Avenue

L.T. DEGRAFF,DDS/Dentist 	  871-5777
4612 West Center Street

DIFFERENT STROKES PAINTING COMPANY 	  383-3562
2833 South 34th Street

MILO G. DURST, MD/Psychiatry 	  259-9260
2675 North Mayfair Road

EXECUTIVE CLEANING CO. OF WIS./Donna Acker 	  259-7847
The FINALE 	  372-6664
808 East Center Street

FIRST STREET BAR 	  278-0928
157 South 1st Street

GRAND AVENUE PUB 	  224-9065
716 West Wisconsin Avenue

WILLIAM HOUK & ASSOCIATES/Direct Mail Nationwide 	  628-2233
P.O.Bos 25346, Milwaukee, WI 53225

JOE HULBERT/Catering 	  258-3677

INSTITUTE FOR PSYCHOSEXUAL HEALTH 	  276-5778
Counseling, Therapy.... Charles Kiley, MSSW

NIEL KRUEGER/Architect 	  646-2318
JIM MANDERS-THE SHOREWOOD FLORIST	 332-7060
3955 North Prospect Avenue

MARGARET'S FLOWERS 	  476-4163
7631 West Greenfield Avenue

ORLOFF/Concept and Design 	  291-9999

PAUL BRYAN STEVENS RESTORATIONS
	

265-1105
2411 North Fratney Street

PEGASUS TRAVEL 	
	

344-7878

PROGRESSIVE PRINTS/Printing 	  264-5345
2909 North Humboldt Avenue

ROGER RAVASZ ACCOUNTING 	  691-3360

JOHN ROBERTSON INSURANCE 	  344-5689

SHADOWS/DIPLOMAT Restaurant 	  645-6490
814 South 2nd Street

SHALOM ENTERPRISES/Fund raising, Secretarial Services,
Shaklee Products 	 	 445-5552

SISTERMOON FEMINIST BOOKSTORE 	  962-3323
2128 East Locust

SEYMOUR STEIN/Realty, Investments 	  278-0328

TAX PROFESSIONALS/Tax Services and Accounting 	  964-5100
2639 North Downer Avenue

THINKING OF YOU ON BROADWAY/Cards, Gifts 	  273-5969
147 North Broadway Street
THOMPSON & ASSOCIATES/Architects 	  933-7998

LEONARD A. TOKUS/Attorney at Law 	  347-119

TRANS ART INDUSTRIES/Joanne Kaprelian. 	  764-3558

TRAVIS 6 COMPANY/Hair Design 	  272-HAIR
724 North Milwaukee Street

JAMES D. WOOD/Attorney at Law 	  271-3920
704 West Wisconsin Avenue
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HAIR MOM	 724 N. Milwaukee St. , Mitw. WI 53202	 27244A1it

CCBA Newsletter Staff
Kevin Conaty/Editor

Copyrignt ©1983 by Cream City Business
Association. Publication of the name,
photograph or likeness of any person,
organization or business in this publication
is not to be construed as any indication of
the sexual orientation of that person,
prganization or business.
Contents of this publication may not be
reproduced in whole or part without
written permission from the publisher.

.11-141_044
ENTIEVIDUIltl. INC.

Secretarial
and

Advertising
Services

ADVERTISING
DESIGNED and PLACED

TO REFLECT YOU!
10% DISCOUNT TO
CCBA MEMBERS

LILI5-5552
P.O. Boa UM

2 	 W153202

"bE KIIAL — CREATIVE -- EE*

Support
Our

Advertisers.

BC
441 MCTIM'S

1111S1
Club Milwaukee A Private Membership Club
704A West Wisconsin Ave. 276-0246

-Totally personalized, nationwide direct mail service
- Each letter is individually typed, hand signed and
hand stamped.

-Variable information for each letter
-Total list maintenance	 -
-Reasonable rates
We break all the rules of direct mail service!

William Houk & Associates
Businesses may call collect.

P.O.Box 25346
Milwaukee, WI 53225
4141628-2233

WILUAM HOUK
&AssOCIATES

creativity and results!

Tough, competitive
markets demand•expertme,
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